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T R A N S L A T I O N 

 
 
December 3, 2018 
Circular N° SBP-DJ-0110-2018 
 
 
 
General Manager  
 
 

Subject:  Temporary business schedule. Business and 
customer service schedule. Superintendency 

of Banks 
 
 
Dear General Manager: 
 
We wish to inform you hereby that by means of Executive Decree 245 dated 30 November 2018, 
provisions were made for all national and municipal public offices located in the district of Panama to 
close at 12:00 noon of Monday, December 3, 2018 due to the official visit of Mr. Xi, Jinping, President of 
the People’s Republic of China. 
 
In connection with the above, please be advised that on Monday, 3 December the Superintendency of 
Banks will be open for business from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.   

 
Consequently, all procedural and administrative deadlines will be extended.  

 
We would appreciate your providing the necessary instructions to your staff.  
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
Ricardo G. Fernandez D. 
Superintendent 
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